
Notts LTA AGM – Chair's Report (Sue Clague) 

“Comings and Goings” 

Comings... 

‘Thank you’ and ‘welcome’:   

 Thank you, Christopher, for your very comprehensive annual report, as ever.   
 Thank you to all our volunteers, players and Kate for their tremendous input 

throughout this year, especially for the time and energy devoted to the county 
association becoming 100% compliant with the LTA’s new and onerous governance 
requirements. 

 Welcome also to the new members of our ‘new look’ Board: 
o Lisa Oyaide-Nicholls – Finance Officer 
o Niral Nana – EDI Officer 
o Paula Graham – Club Rep 
o Alex Dickenson – Club Rep 

 Also, a very warm welcome to our new Padel Ambassador, Luis Da Silva, who will 
help us to increase this growing sport within Nottinghamshire, ably supported by 
another new Padel enthusiast volunteer, Tony Jenkin Jones – welcome! 

As part of our new structure, we have a smaller management committee and will continue 
the most valuable work contributed by our volunteers through 12 sub-committees.  If 
anyone present would like to get involved in ... 

• County Training 
• League Management 
• Comms 
• Safeguarding 
• Accounts 
• Sponsorship 
• Competitions 
• Awards 
• Corporate Governance 
• Equality, Diversity and Inclusion 
• Club Liaison 
• Padel 

... please contact Kate. 



 

 

Goings... 

Sadly, aspects of our new governance requirements mean we are losing 6 valuable 
volunteers from the Board.  However, I am delighted to say that all have agreed to become 
members of various sub-committees for a limited time period.  So a huge thank you to 

• Christopher Walker 
• Andy Bradley 
• Nick Bonnello 
• Rick Britton 
• David Tanner 
• Tim Phillips 

Thank you to each and every one of you for your help and support, and we hope you will 
accept a token of our thanks for all you have done for Notts LTA. 

 

Sue Clague (Chair) 

 

 


